
            November 2002 
 
 
Hi Guys, 
The November meeting was attended by 10 members.  Dave Yoder gave the treasurers report. The 
election of officers was held.  
The results are as follows: 
    President- Jim Miller 
    Vice President- Jeff Dinehart 
    Secretary- Gene Stutsman 
    Treasurer- Dave Yoder 
    Safety Officer- Eugene Yoder 
The field marshal and newsletter editor jobs are filled by appointment. Cliff Burns and I were appointed 
again by the officers again, so no change there.  
 
As a group, we extended our thanks to Dave Yoder for doing such a great job of keeping the field mowed 
all summer long. Great Job Dave, thanks again  !!! Not only does he keep our books, he mows our field as 
well! 
 
We addressed the issue of club dues again, I guess I didn’t do a very good job of clarifying it last month. 
Let me try again - 
 

1. Membership is 50.00/yr. 
2. If you join after Sept.1, it is 25.00 for the remainder of that year. 
3. New members who have never been in the club, and existing members who pay their dues for the 

next year before Jan.1 receive a 5.00 discount, making their annual dues 45.00. 
 
If I didn’t get it right, let me know, I will do it over until I get it right! 
 
Not much flying activity to report on, Eugene Yoder lost his nice extra in one of those mysterious  
“ I don’t know what happened! “  crashes.  Don’t feel to badly Eugene, we have all had those. 
 
Just a reminder, 
 
June 7 “Spring Fling” 
July 26 “Mid-Summer Bash” 
Sept. 13 “Fall Round-up” 
 
Be thinking about ways to make these events more interesting/exciting. Give us your suggestions. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Dec.21 at the Old Mill Restaurant in Waterford. Breakfast will be at 
0800. The meeting will follow at 0830. 
 
My first year up here after we moved from Missouri, I belonged to the Elkhart c lub. Several of those guys 
used to get together every Wednesday morning at MacDonald’s over on 33 near Bashor rd. If you need to 
get out of your wife’s way some Wednesday morning, drop in and enjoy a little hangar flying. I haven’t 
been there in a long time but Art Eby has been going. Previous commitments have been making it 
difficult for me to go but have it on my list. 
 
 



 
I received a letter from Robert Mangum the other day; Robert is getting out of the hobby (sorry to hear 
that) and has a number of things for sale. Here is the list. 
 
1-Norvel Big-Mig .061          25.00 
1 HPVT-21-4 cy                    30.00 
1 K&B – 20 sportster           20.00  (Bent needle) 
1 K&B – 20 sportster           30.00 
2 K&B – 28 sportster           35.00 
1 K&B – 45    “                      50.00 
1 K&B – 65    “                      60.00 
1 McCoy Redhead .19 CL     15.00 
1 O.S. 15 FP                          35.00 
1 O.S. 26 4 st.                     100.00 
1 ST   90                              100.00 
2 ST 2500 with C&H ign.     150.00 
1 A&M 2.0 with C&H ign.     150.00 
 
In his letter Robert says, “ Most of these have never been run.” “I have 20 plus airplanes built from plans 
and kits. From 1/12 combat to ¼ scale Fokker D-7, Taylorcraft, and Spitfire.” 
 
Robert Mangum 
1807 Taylor 
Goshen, In. 
533-5349 
 
Notable Quotes: 
 
“ A smooth landing is mostly luck, two in a row is all luck, three in a row is prevarication.” 
 
Until next time. 
 
Happy Landings, 
 
Jim Longar 
AMA 66973  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
            
 
             


